Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on May 19th 2003.

1. Present:

Cllrs Ward, Astor, Drake, Dixon, Clerk Kindersley, D/CCllr Wilson. 4 Electors. 

2. Election of Chairman

The Clerk asked for nominations for Chair of the Parish Council for the forthcoming year. Mrs Dixon was nominated by Mrs Ward and seconded by Mr Astor. There being no other nominations Mrs Dixon was elected Chairman.

3. Election of Vice Chairman

Mrs Ward was nominated by Mr Astor and seconded by Mr Ridgway. There being no other nominations Mrs Ward was elected Vice Chairman.

4. The Clerk read the minutes of the Ordinary meeting of the Council held on March 10th 2003. The minutes were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

5.
The Clerk read the minutes of the Planning Meetings held on April 9th 2003 and March 24th 2003. Cllr Drake registered his presence at the March 24th meeting and with amendment the minutes were signed by the Chairman as a true record of the Meetings.

5. Matters arising:

Clerk reported that the application for an annex at The Manor Barn East Hatley had been to Planning Committee were it had been approved subject to the S 106 agreement proposed by the Parish Council. 
Clerk reported the application for a dwelling at 53 East Hatley had been withdrawn and that the conversion to a dwelling at Barn Farm East Hatley had been refused. 

A debate took place regarding he piles of rubble at Barn Farm East Hatley. It was agreed to request an explanation from the Planning Department as to why there had been no enforcement action to have this rubble removed.  It was agreed that the Parish Council was supportive of the removal of the rubble but that it was up to the Local Authority to enforce this.
6. Finance

The following payments were agreed by the Council:
ACRE annual membership £25, CALC annual membership £44.86, Insurance renewal £175.61 and Hatley Sports and Social Club £100 for annual hire of the Village Hall.

7. Planning:

Council considered the planning application by HG Jefferies & Son for the extension of flying hours to 20.00 for July and August 2003 at Fuller’s Hill Farm. The Council voted to object to the application in the strongest possible terms. 

“Residents of this Parish still suffer substantially form aircraft noise, surrounded as we are by three airfields. The Inspector at Inquiry recognised this and in order to protect our amenity he limited the hours of operation of the airfield. Any variation in those conditions is most inappropriate. During the summer months noise from aircraft both based locally and overflying is constant and to consider extending the hours where residents could be subjected to such noise is unthinkable. Furthermore, no consideration has been extended to those families with small children who could be in bed by this time Councillors commented that this was a most un-neighbourly application, giving little or no consideration to local people. We are now subjected to jets stacking over the area as they wait to land at Luton and Stansted, which adds to the general impact of noise and activity in this open countryside.

Councillors felt that the Planning Inspector had erred on the side of the applicant when deciding the previous planning history – a view seemingly agreed with by the applicant who spent some time making large smiley faces in the sky with a smoke trail the day the planning decision was published.

Councillors sincerely hope that SCDC maintains and supports the protective measures laid down by the Inspector and refuses this application.

8. Play Equipment

Council was reminded that apart from weekly inspections by Mr Ball a monthly Inspection was required at which a Councillor should be present and who should sign the book.

Clerk agreed to contact Mr Wilsher to establish the procedure for small repairs and ongoing works required if any.

Mrs Ward asked Council if there was any objection to moving the Kill Your Speed sign to East Hatley. Agreed.

Agreed to follow up further road markings including the Slow signs that had previously been painted on the road surface and to inquire about the red safety surfacing and it’s suitability for use in the village.

Mrs Jenkins invited the Parish Council to comment on the provision of a village website. It was agreed that Mrs Jenkins should investigate what other villages have done in terms of internet provision and also to survey the village to establish likely usage. 
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.30pm. The next ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on July 7th 2003. 

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

